STONEYBROOK VILLAGE OWNERS ASSOCIATION

Board of Directors Meeting, Tuesday, February 19, 2008

Attendance:  Board Members – Darrel Bibler, Karen Stephenson, Virginia Walter;

TMG – Lynda DuLong and Ben Wells; ARMOR – Jon Voltz; and owners – Jim Lehmann, Jim & Lois Palermo, RobinJeanne Parks, Milosh & Jeanne Popovich, Ray Walter, and Gloria Wegelt.

The regular board meeting was called to order at 9:03 AM by president, Karen Stephenson.

Janitorial Report:  Jon Voltz of ARMOR will set the Clubhouse and Pool automatic locks to agree with the hours the Board approved.  The Clubhouse will be open from 7:30 AM to 9:00 PM.  The Pool will be open from 6:15 AM to 8:00 PM.  Jon submitted a maintenance report and was asked to continue to submit such a report every six months.  A clipboard will be put up in the storage room to be used as a way of communicating items that need attention.  Items not covered by our contract with ARMOR must go to TMG and, when necessary, the Board for approval.

Minutes of 1-15-08:  Approved as submitted.

Owner Input:  RobinJeanne Parks spoke regarding a mailbox that was knocked over.  Mailboxes are subject to damage or tampering and she reminded all of us that we should not put our mail out until the day of pick-up, especially if we are mailing checks.

Insurance Update: The Board has requested a copy of the full insurance packet from our agent.  They also asked Lynda to inquire about policies from other companies.

Financial Report:  The carry-over from 2007 was $17,509.16 and is shown as retained earnings in the 1/31/08 report.  The Reserve Fund has a balance of $92,297.24, most of which is in a C.D. that will mature on 3/25/08.  A rollover decision will be made at the March Board meeting.  Financial statement of 1/31/08 is incomplete as some payments are not shown.  TruGreen will submit invoices on the first of the month and are due by month end.

Darrel requested TMG provide us with an update on our income tax filing status on 3/18/08.

It was also reported that the Association is not required to pay property tax.

The Finance Committee met and reviewed the Regenesis Report for the Reserve Study.  Because of unexpected and not budgeted HVAC expenses for the pool house, it is recommended to the Board that no more repair and maintenance items come out of the Reserves and/or general fund.  If further emergency repairs are incurred, or needed, for the pool house, a meeting of the Association will be called in order to address these issues.

Finance Committee: 

1. Jim Lehmann noted that the “automatic pay” dues received by TMG should be correctly charged in the amount of $110.  

2. Bark dust is no longer a reserve amount but a regular budget item and should be shown as such on the financial statements. 

3. All invoices for TMG services are to be approved by the Board through Jim Lehmann, with copies to Darrel Bibler.  All other invoices of $500 or greater are to be sent to Jim Lehmann, with copies to Darrel Bibler. 

4. A motion by Virginia was adopted to approve front lawn landscaping payment to TruGreen for 132 single-family homes each month.  Four homes are still owned by Matrix.

Architectural Review Committee (ARC): 

1. Chuck Van de Wetering is willing to serve and the Board confirmed his appointment.  

2. The ARC information and forms on the website are incorrect and are to be deleted.  TMG assured us that the current correct information will be posted shortly.

3. The proposed plan for a screening fence for garden equipment and supplies in the Community Garden should be ready for presentation at the next meeting.

4. Seven ARC forms have been processed this month:  three dealing with shrubs and trees, one TV dish installation, one iron porch rail and one side yard fence.

Communications Committee:

1. Use of the billiard table requires that a resident must be present and that no one under the age of 14 may use it.  A sign stating this will be made and posted near the table.

2. The release of information on the website did not have Board approval.  The Board asked the Communications Chair to serve as liaison contact to the TMG website.

An “Alert “was to be posted on the website making it temporarily inactive.

Clubhouse/Pool Committee:
1. The piano has been moved from the Clubhouse to the Lodge as it has been established that they are the legal owner.

2. Several owners met with Hendricks Heating to learn about the Dectron control system for the pool.  Volunteers will be asked to help monitor pool testing; RobinJeanne Parks will contact swimmers for a meeting to discuss pool issues.  It was reported that 306 visits were made to the pool including residents and guests in January.

3. An inventory is to be made.

Garden Committee:

1. Gardeners will meet to make plans for the 2008 garden on March 7th.

Landscape Committee:

No committee report, but Board review of the TruGreen contract noted only single-family charges.  Common area costs did not appear to be addressed and that must be done before the 2008 contract can be signed.

On-site:  Ben Wells, a part-time TMG employee, is on-site to handle a variety of duties including reporting the condition of the Clubhouse after functions.  Restroom lights are frequently left on and TMG will report on the cost of installing movement sensor lights to solve this problem. 

Pond Status – Pumps are to be installed this week.

Pool Status – Representatives from Western Architectural, Legend Homes, Colson & Colson, Corvallis Development Company, and attorneys met on 2/19/08 at the Pool House for an interior invasion examination by Western Architectural.  A number of areas of moisture and mildew/possible mold were detected behind the drywall.

Management Report:

1. Two key card system quotes have been received for the Clubhouse and pool.  Both were in excess of $20,000.  The matter was tabled.
2. The walks around the Clubhouse have been power washed to remove moss as it was very slippery when wet.  ARMOR did the power washing.
3. Owners requesting services provided by the Association must contact TMG to arrange.
New Business:

The Board regretfully accepts the resignation of Carol Trammell as Single-Family Activity Chair.  

Old Business:

The Board has drafted two documents:  1) Rules Enforcement and Fine Policy and 2) Proposal for Rules and Regulations.  Copies of both documents are available in the Clubhouse.  If you have comments or suggestions, they should be submitted to Virginia Walter, Board Secretary before March 10th.  The Board plans to act on these at the March 18, 2008 Board meeting.  

The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 noon.  Next meeting will be March 18, 2008 at 9:00 AM
Recorded – Lois Palermo, Recording Secretary, Submitted – Virginia Walter, Board Secretary 

